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Graduate Student Senate

Agenda
24-January-2012


I. Call to Order – 6:00 pm 

Approval of Agenda and Minutes (~1 min) 

II. Introduction of Senators (~2 min)

III. Graduate College Report (10 min)

IV. Guest Speaker (15 min)

Derrick Johnson (319.335.0244)
Graduate College Thesis & Dissertation Support Service
V.  2:2:2: (4 min)

VI. Executive Reports 

A. President’s Report – stef shuster*
B. Vice President’s Report – Ulrike Carlson*
C. Treasurer’s Report – Andy Koons

D. Membership Officer’s Report – Candice Robinson*
E. Parliamentarian’s Report – Sam Bouwers

F. Graduate Council Report – Kristi DiClemente, Lea Ljumanovic, Maneesh Kumar, stef shuster*

G. Graduate Student Organizations Liaison – Open
H. ECGPS Delegate Report – Kristi DiClemente, Ulrike Carlson

I. DGSAC Chair Report – Steve Levillain

J. Webmaster Report – Maneesh Kumar*
VII. Committee Representative Reports 

A. Academic Mentoring Committee – Matt Calamia, Jenni McCabe*
B. Computer Resources Committee – Brian Borchers

C. International Student Committee – Emma Hashman

D. Jakobsen Conference Committee – Danielle Dietz, James Skretta, Kate Wohlman, Tiara Perez*
E. Jakobsen Conference Review Committee – stef shuster

F. Legislative Committee – Clint Huntrods

G. Service & Social Committee – Andrew Juhl, Sara Hussain*
H. Travel Funds Committee – Lindsey Thomas, Kristi DiClemente*
VIII. Announcements

IX. Open Discussion 

· Opened by chair - Closed by motion with second and approval by senate 

X. Adjournment (~1 min) 

* Reports included

I. Call to Order – 6:00 pm 

Approval of Agenda and Minutes (~1 min) 

II. Introduction of Senators (~2 min)

III. Graduate College Report (10 min)

IV. Guest Speaker (15 min)

Derrick Johnson (319.335.0244)
Graduate College Thesis & Dissertation Support Service

V. 2:2:2 (4 min)

VI. Executive Reports 

A. President’s Report – stef shuster

Welcome back everyone!  If this is your first meeting of the GSS...welcome and congratulations on being an engaged graduate student! Every senator is REQUIRED to commit to one GSS committee to work on throughout the spring and attend general membership meetings. The winter break was much needed to regather energy, reflect on the ways in which we can use the spring semester to continue working on programs and opportunities for graduate students, and just relax a little bit. Of particular note are a few events coming up: 1. Applications for the annual Jakobsen Conference are due February 3rd. PLEASE continue spreading the word about this conference. 2. Our events calendar is updated. Check it frequently for fun events and important deadlines coming up over the next few months: http://gss.grad.uiowa.edu/calendar 3. It is that time of the year to start thinking about how your work impacts the state of Iowa and how you, in turn, learn/grow from being a student here. Capitol lobbying days are coming up in March. If you are interested in traveling to the Capitol to speak with legislatures, please contact me (stef-shuster@uiowa.edu) and I will help connect you with the lead organizers. Workshops will also be offered to help you effectively frame your research/experiences to resonate more with legislators. Look for more information on these opportunities soon.
B. Vice President’s Report – Ulrike Carlson

Welcome back in 2012! I hope you had a good break and are returning full of energy to graduate student life and GSS. We continue to work with the Main Library on the designated space for Graduate Student and will meet with Director Baker in the near future to look at options for furniture as well as plans for the room layout. We will keep you updated!

C. Treasurer’s Report – Andy Koons

D. Membership Officer’s Report – Candice Robinson

Please notify me if your senator representation in your department has changed. Additionally, please let me know if you have any questions concerning senator representation in your department and/or are interested in helping to recruit new senators to our organization. Reminder for new senators: Don’t forget to sign in at the beginning of each meeting, pick up your nametag, and voting card. If any of these items are missing, please let me know and remember to turn in your nametag. Without active and committed membership from senators we will not be able to have a successful organization. Have a wonderful GSS filled semester!!!
E. Parliamentarian’s Report – Sam Bouwers

F. Grad Council Report – Kristi DiClemente, Lea Ljumanovic, Maneesh Kumar, stef shuster

The Graduate Council met for the first meeting of the semester on Thursday January 19th. The majority of the meeting involved reviewing and discussing a proposal to restructure the graduate programs in Health and Human Physiology. The major changes to these programs include: 
1. Suspend admission and subsequently close the MA in Health and Sport Studies 
2. Rename the MS in Exercise Science to MS in HHP and add two formal subtracks that are designed as terminal MS degrees (without thesis). The two formal subtracks are:
 
a. Clinical Exercise Physiology (CEP, new subtrack) and
 
b. Athletic Training (AT, previously a focus area in the MS in Exercise Science).
3. Rename the PhD in Integrative Physiology to PhD in HHP with no formal subtracks. Focus areas will reflect the expertise of the faculty of the department. 

Please contact a student representative from the Graduate Council if you have questions or concerns related to the proposed changes to this graduate program.

G. Graduate Student Organizations Liaison –  
H. ECGPS Delegate Report – Kristi DiClemente, Ulrike Carlson

At the last ECGPS meeting, we heard about the National Coalition Building Institute (NCBI) program, hosted by the Chief Diversity Office. This training workshop teaches effective leadership skills in the areas of prejudice reduction, violence prevention, conflict resolution, and coalition building. Please contact Lindsay Jarratt (Lindsay-jarratt@uiowa.edu), Diversity Resources Coordinator, if you are interested in signing up for this training (http://ncbi.org). The ECGPS is teaming up with Dance Marathon to help raise money for pediatric oncology and bone marrow transplant patients. Between January 23rd and February 2nd, all 6 graduate and professional student member governments will collect money in a contest for who can raise the most. The winning government will have a pre-determined individual selected who has volunteered to shave their head. More details on this collaborative fundraising drive will be announced over the Winter break.
I.  DGSAC Chair Report – Steve Levillain

J. Webmaster Report – Maneesh Kumar

A reminder for committee chairs to update their committee pages on the website with what they did last semester or what they will be doing this semester.  If you need help updating the site, just let me know.
VII. Committee Representative Reports 

A. Academic Mentoring Committee – Matt Calamia, Jenni McCabe

The Academic Mentoring Committee is currently in the middle of planning a discipline-wide discussion panel for undergraduates.  The event will consist of a large information session where general information is presented (e.g. how to obtain letters of recommendation; how to prepare for GRE) followed by break-out sessions where program-specific information will be discussed (e.g., how to prepare when applying to graduate school in social sciences, etc).  Our next committee meeting is the week of January 30th.  
B. Computer Resources Committee – Brian Borchers
C. International Student Committee – Emma Hashman
D. Jakobsen Conference Committee – Danielle Dietz, James Skretta, Kate Wohlman, Tiara Perez
Things with the Jakobsen Committee are moving along nicely, and we will begin to move from advertising the submission to advertising to the day of the conference. Look for our advertisements in Cambuses, Department Televisions, and Department Bulletin Boards.

If you haven’t already submitted a paper or poster for presentation, you are highly encouraged to do so! The deadline is Friday, February 3rd at 5pm. If you are still interested in helping out the committee, we would be happy to add you to your committee list and send you information.

The next committee meeting will be on Monday February 6th at 4:30pm in the Callen Conference room. We hope to see you all there!!
E. Jakobsen Conference Review Committee – stef shuster
F. Legislative Committee – Clint Huntrods
G. Service & Social Committee – Andrew Juhl, Sara Hussain

We have several upcoming events scheduled. The next Minds Matter Team Trivia competition will be at the Coralville Marriott on Friday, February 3rd, @ 7pm (benefits the CMHC). A Ronald McDonald Meal Serving event will be at the Ronald McDonald House on Tuesday, February 6th, from 5-7pm (benefits RMH). The Souper Bowl Painting Event will be at Fired Up on Monday, February 13th, from 6-8pm (benefits DVIP).  We're also planning a Friday Night Social (place TBD) Friday, February 24th, starting at 7:30pm (benefits OUR SANITY)!

Additionally, we are planning a Charity Poker Tournament that will benefit the local animal shelters, and this is currently schedule for Thursday, March 1st. On top of that, plans are underway for a GSS intramural sporting event, further socials, and a Spring Formal!

Watch your email for updates about these and other events!  For more info (or to volunteer--PLEASE!) on any of these events, please contact sara-hussain@uiowa.edu.
H. Travel Funds Committee – Lindsey Thomas, Kristi DiClemente
Welcome back! The remaining GSS Travel Funds deadlines for the 2011 fiscal year are Thursdays, March 22 (also the last Supplemental Award deadline) and May 17, at 11:59pm. The most recent application closed on January 19. The committee meetings (scoring sessions) during the spring semester will be held in lab N186LC (Lindquist Center) at 5:00 PM on the following Tuesdays: January 31, March 27, and May 22. All GSS senators are welcome, and you may arrive late or leave early if necessary.
We received almost 80 applications for the last (November 2011) Travel Funds cycle, and we funded more than 80% of the eligible applicants. We also received 13 Supplemental Award applications, and 90% of the eligible applicants were funded. Thank you to all of the reviewers for their time and effort in reviewing the latest round of applications.
VIII. Announcements

a. VOTING
(1) Graduate Council Representative for the Biological & Health Sciences
b. Don't forget that Jakobsen Conference applications are due February 3rd. Please help spread the word about our annual conference for graduate students and remind folks in your department to submit their work (http://gss.grad.uiowa.edu/jakobsen-conference).
IX. Open Discussion 

· Opened by chair - Closed by motion with second and approval by senate

X. Adjournment (~1 min) 
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